

GREENWICH TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT

415 Swedesboro Road Gibbstown, NJ 08027 Dr. Jennifer Foley-Hindman, Principal/Chief School Administrator Phone 856-224-4900, Ext 2132 Fax 856-224-5761 JFoley-Hindman@gtsdk8.us

December 17, 2021

Dear Community Members:

As I am sure you are aware, there has been an increased social media emphasis on school violence this week, culminating in concerns for school violence for Friday, Dec. 17. No credible threats have been identified for our District and we do not want to lend any unintended support to those who perpetuate the fear and anxiety of school violence by emphasizing these generalized social media posts.

While we will not comment on detailed safety and security measures, we have been in regular contact with our local police and school security personnel and feel prepared to address the safety and security of our students and staff today and in the future.

Please support us in these challenges by remaining vigilant at home and on social media for any threat to a safe and secure education within our District. If you are aware of any disruption or challenge to our mission and the overall health and safety of our students and staff, please reach out to the Greenwich Township Police Department, our District Office, or our School Safety Director, Mr. John Tirico.

Sincerely.

Dr. Jennifer Foley-Hindman

Gennefer Foley Hendman